
November 9, 2011 
 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 11-E-0321 – Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
 
 Tariff Filings to Effectuate Amendments to Public Service Law §66-j and §66-l (Remote Net 

Metering by Farm and Non-Residential Customer-Generators) and Conforming Changes to 
Standardized Interconnection Requirements 

 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid, are being 
transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”).  
 

Second Revised Leaf No. 199.3 
Second Revised Leaf No. 202.2 
 
To PSC No. 220 Electricity 

    
   Effective: December 12, 2011 

  
 On June 1, 2011, Chapter 35 of the Laws of 2011, amended Public Service Law (PSL) §66-j and 
§66-l in regards to the remote net metering of farm and non-residential solar photovoltaic or farm waste, 
and farm and non-residential wind electric customer generators.  To implement this law, the major utilities 
were directed to file tariff amendments conforming their tariffs to these new statutory requirements by 
August 22, 2001 to become effective December 1, 2011.   
 
 Per further review by Staff of the PSC, further clarifying revisions were requested for this filing to 
which the Company agreed. 
 
 Short notice is respectfully requested for these leaves to become on less than statutory time to 
become effective December 1, 2011 to be consistent with the leaves presently before the Commission in 
this case number. 
 
  Also, waiver of the requirements of 16 NYCRR §720-8 of the Commission’s regulations as to 
newspaper publication is requested for this filing.  Customer-Generators will be informed of these changes 
by the Company when they apply for remote net metering. 
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 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
 
 
  
       Sincerely, 
  
 
         
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing Department 
        
PJR 
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